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Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “Ultra Electronics”)

Ultra Selected to Supply Sonar Equipment for Type 45 Destroyer

Ultra Electronics announces that its Ocean Systems business has been selected by the BAE Systems Prime Contract Office as the preferred supplier for the Medium Frequency Sonar (“MFS”) for the Type 45 Destroyer.

The initial contract will be for the first six ship sets of equipment and will be worth approximately £20m, excluding long term logistic support.  Delivery of the equipment for the first ship is planned for 2004 and that of the sixth ship by 2007.

The bow-mounted MFS is intended to provide the Type 45 with the capability to detect submarine and mine threats.

Ultra teamed with the US sonar and combat system specialist EDO Corporation (“EDO”) to bid the MFS-7000, a development of the proven sonar system supplied to the Brazilian Navy.  Under the contract, Ultra, as design authority, and EDO will jointly adapt the sonar to meet the Type 45 operational requirement.  The EDO technology will be transferred to Ultra in the UK.  Ultra will build the sonar and take full responsibility for integrating it onto the Type 45.  Ultra will then be ideally placed to provide the Type 45 with long term in-service support.

Ocean Systems, based in Weymouth, Dorset, has many years’ experience in the supply and support of sonar systems for the Royal Navy.  Apart from EDO, its other major partner for this contract is W. J. Tod, also of Dorset, who will design and supply the bow dome to protect the sonar sensor assembly.

Commenting on the contract award, Dr Julian Blogh, Chief Executive of Ultra, expressed his view that: 

“This contract, which follows the Surface Ship Torpedo Defence award we announced on 14 January, positions Ultra as a strategic supplier of sonar systems to the MOD.  The orders demonstrate our customers’ confidence in Ultra’s ability to integrate major sub-systems successfully. Combined, the contracts are potentially worth almost £75m, which would provide a further significant boost to Ultra’s order book.”
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